Present:  Jonathan Rollason (Chair), John and Barbara Higham, Jacqui Rollason, Amanda Shaw, Dick Need, Jo Need, Nigel Duffin, Nick Sheldon, Bethany Birley, Pam Vaughan, Ross Jones, Julia Becker, Gavin Chaplin and Jenny Robson.

Apologies:  Daisy Jones, Veronica Birley, Pat Lines, Sandy Gavshon and Roger Chown.
Minutes: 2005 minutes were agreed

Matters Arising:

Inventory of costumes and catering equipment mentioned in minutes has not been achieved. After discussion, it was proposed not to go ahead as Jenny had a good idea what was there and to produce an inventory would be a lot of work.

Discussion followed on SGF’s financial contribution to Parish Hall, including –

Public Liability Insurance – Pam to try to have sight of the policy document to make sure we are covered for all our activities and to confirm our proportion of the total costs is appropriate.

SGF still keen to maintain its relationship with the hall committee, despite not being able to get together for discussion.

Nigel has done a brilliant job replacing old lighting components with more modern units, even managing to fund some purchases by selling old ones. He is to be congratulated for his efforts on our behalf. The Hall community as a whole benefits from this.

We were reminded that this year was SGF’s 20th anniversary

Financial Statement:

Thank you to those who paid subscriptions by Direct Debit – this has been a successful move. Subscriptions remain unchanged at £12 individual and £20 family. Pam to e-mail reminders to those who still haven’t paid.

It was agreed to continue paying hall rental for every Wednesday night so that we don’t lose our slot but that more use could be made of hall time when specific production rehearsals are not going on. Suggestions: another master class evening, dance lessons, Pilates etc.

It was agreed that our recent productions have been making more profit than in the past. It was felt that this was largely due to the success of our catering department as supper nights enabled us to charge more for a ticket, a large proportion of which was profit. Well done to them!

Pam to produce an up- date on current financial position for the committee, to include projected expenditure before next production in March.

Forthcoming events:

Three Musketeers - Pam to check availability of hall for 9th/ 10th Feb 2007 as a first option. Roger would prefer last weekend in February 2007. Three Musketeers is not a panto although there will be children hopefully involved in the ball scene. Paul Reeves has agreed to write original music and songs for this production. Rehearsals to start soon. “ No part if you haven’t paid your subs!!”

Roger would like a technical meeting at some point - ??? who would be able to do scenery now that we don’t have Gavin and Helen’s talents available???
Sandy’s 60’s Review – 18th/19th May 2007
Jo is willing to run a children’s workshop in Easter holidays, probably meeting each afternoon, with 2 performances at the end on the Saturday 14th April 2007?
Amanda would like to do another Farnsdale Ave epic – maybe in late summer?

Pam will try to get another group of short plays together for October 2007.
Lighting report:

Nigel thanked the working parties for helping set up the new poles for on stage back lighting and building the new gantry which everyone should note, is for storing technical equipment! New gantry needs a coat of black paint. He has been able to fund purchases of some new equipment by selling old lights etc. Now have around 34 lighting units. Controller in use is old, 12 channels. He would like to buy new dimmer packs (2 to start with) about £150 each and a better controller desk which is about £250-300.

Once we have up to date financial position, hopes to buy dimmer packs before Three Musketeers production. Discussion about production profits – should more be kept for lighting improvements etc. Agreed that depending on financial position at the time, at least 50% of profit should go to chosen charity.

Vote of thanks to Nigel for all his hard work.

Election of Officers:

Amanda Shaw nominated – elected to take on secretarial role

Jonathan – re-elected as Chair

Gavin – re-elected with responsibilities for bar

Pam – re-elected as treasurer. To take on hall bookings and contact with Joan.

John – to remain as his experience is very useful.
Christmas Party :

Wednesday 6th December – venue still to be confirmed. It was felt that the Cricketers was no longer suitable. Kingston Tup under consideration. Karaoke? Talent contest?

Any other business:

Vote of thanks to Jonathan for his work as Chairperson this year.

Jo to be reimbursed for Scrap scheme membership fee for last year and this year.

Amanda raised the issue of ticket sales – it was felt that every member of SGF should do their best to sell tickets for productions regardless of whether they had a part or not.

Jenny asked if  those who came to productions should be asked if they want to be on our mailing list – we have 80-90 names already but more would be welcome.

